  Eventually we’ll have to narrow down to specific figures –what we’d really like to have - -and what we can realistically afford.   

Special use rooms have to be added, although they aren’t really for books – they are mandated – copy rooms, storage for items such as tables, chairs,  non-assignable space – such as corridors, lobby –all fit in that projection.   

There will be a draft, general format and spread sheet: it will indicate what staff and board want and what it may end up with.  

Back to photos and review of the first meeting:  They reviewed street frontage on the road, siding, coloration common to village today and yesterday.  Came up with two story (but 1  ½ considered easier to work with for purposes of cost effectiveness in wiring, not requiring elevator, extra staff, etc.)  Historic context will be reviewed as well – added several items that we had requested -  largest of which is a basement on both sides, but not in middle of building , which would be on a slab.  Basements are more expensive, but as he stated – less expensive to build in the beginning than to dig out and add later on, which one library had to do.  Arlene stated that every library she had visited or talked to employees of noted that they wished they had planned for more storage.

Some discussion followed.

Ed Pike stated that although it was good to review those things, we were not building a home –“ we’re building a “tool” , and we want it to be a successful tool for the community to use, which might vary from a  home in some practical and cost-effective  ways.”

Mr. Mays explained that they do the preliminary design. It will require a geotechnical survey. Then we’ll have a Construction Hard Cost Summary  - with costs of comparable projects in 2012.  He cited several libraries with which Board was familiar -  Gardner Library,  for instance,  a 4,900 square foot building, cost $379 per square foot, based on the place, date, time. It required Fire Walls.  Cairo,  7500 square foot-  under $250 per square foot – was in Green County in 2011. Again,  date, place, time - Economic factors.

 .  Saugerties Library -  came to $346 per square foot – renovation with  historical preservation factors, in a different county,  different time, etc. A great many variables.  But they can provide shared lists of those variables for us to study   

Question:  When do we go out to bid ?  How long is it “apt” to be from the time we do go out until we walk in the door?  Answer:  Again. . variables.  There are best times of year to do certain things,  best price markets to work in. We ought to have a General Construction Manager –or Clerk of the Works, who directs the timing and Tracks the items as they are started and completed , an additional cost, but common sense one.  They can help us with those variables and have experience working with them.  

They will prepare a package for us.    

Discussion took place during all parts of their presentation - which they had to finish by 12.  

 The architects left the meeting and the board turned to other items of business. 

 Item 1)  Consideration of a request for  two extra weeks leave to Kathy Wynn because of return of illness and death of father.  Arlene made motion to approve, Jim Hodsoll seconded – action was approved.
 
Item 2)   We need to set the Public Meeting Day:  Sue suggested Tuesday, May 28, at 7 p.m. Arlene moved,  Fred seconded  
Meeting Date of May 28th was approved.
 
  Jim has some questions about timing of Annual Report:  Regina indicated that it was filed on time.
 
  3)  Sue has talked with John Sutton.  He is uneasy about Ben Gailey’s advice that the library does not need to have a referendum to buy property. John will talk to Ben Gailey and get back to Sue.    
Some discussion followed about the possibility of applying for a NYS Construction Aid grant for purchase of the Michalski property.  This could result in a grant of up to 75% of the cost of the property, but the property would need to be purchased after July 1.  Applications are due in August for projects between July 1, 2013 and June 30, 2014. Should we wait until July to buy the property?  If this were done, the monies promised by the Dockstader Trust could be used for other parts of the building project.

  
Sue inquired if we wanted to inform Michalskis and the Village where we are on the property referendum.  Answer was, We don’t know where we are currently – we are waiting for a response from John Sutton.

The Geotechnical study is the next significant item, which we need before we can move forward with the design of the building.  What are we doing about the Donnan property? The possible exchange of land has been discussed between Kyle Donnan and Sue Stewart. Sue stated that Kyle wanted both rear fields on the Michalski property in exchange for the strip between the Dockstader and Michalski properties and some additional acreage behind the Dockstader property.  The library is not willing to give up the second field.  Sue has not yet arranged for another meeting with Kyle Donnan to discuss the possibility of trading a strip of land on the east side of the Dockstader property for the strip on the west side or of granting Kyle a right of way through the library property.  Jim suggested that we don’t need the Donnan or Dockstader property for building a new library.  Arlene thinks if we can acquire the strip of land owned by Kyle Donnan we may want to move the library to the east line of the Michalski property; then we wouldn’t be in Marshall’s back yard.. 
 
Jim made the motion that we move forward with plans for building a new library and not wait for a resolution on the possible use of the 25 foot strip of land on the Donnan property and incorporation of the Dockstader property. Fred seconded.  Arlene said she is not comfortable discussing this and making a decision.  The item was not on the meeting agenda, and the full board is not present.  Jim withdrew his motion and Fred withdrew the second.  The topic will be added to agenda for the meeting at the library on Wednesday at 4:30 . 
 
John Sutton has advised Sue that we should consider buying title insurance for the Michalski property, estimated cost, $800.    It was moved by Arlene that we purchase the title insurance, Jim seconded the motion, and it was approved.
Jim moved to adjourn the meeting.
Approved.  Adjourned at 12:37
 
 Mary Lynn Kopper,  Secretary pro-tem
   
